
  

…/2 

Ministry of Education 

Minister 

315 Front Street West 
Toronto ON  M7A 0B8 

 

Ministère de l'Éducation 

Ministre 

315, rue Front Ouest 
Toronto ON  M7A 0B8 

May 19, 2020 

 
Dear Parents—

community. When I last wrote to you on April 28, I promised that your child would not return to school if 
we are not able to definitively answer "yes" to the following question: does this promote the health, 
safety, and well-being of our children and students? Given the current developments in the COVID-19 
outbreak and the congregate nature of schools, we cannot answer yes to that question just yet.  
  
For the last few months, you and your children have taken extraordinary steps and shown great 
flexibility to continue your children’s learning journey. Our government has also been working to make 
sure you and your children have access to the tools, resources, and predictability that we have all 
sought during these times. 
  
As we continue to work around-the-clock to plan for the summer and the 2020-21 school year, I believe 
it is more important than ever to listen to you and hear your ideas.  
  
We have heard clearly from parents that they expect dynamic live education for their children. The 
connection between a student, their peers, and their teacher is more important than ever. Two weeks 
ago, I wrote to school boards and other education sector partners to express my expectation that 
teachers utilize live teaching—sometimes called ‘synchronous learning’—for entire classes, smaller 
group settings, or one-on

 order 
for students to fully benefit from this live learning. One of the first things we did after suspending in-
person classes was to support school boards in distributing existing technology to students who 
needed it. Over 200,000 devices have been distributed to students across the province.  
 
On April 17, we also announced a partnership with Rogers and Apple that enables school boards to 
provide portable tablets with free Rogers LTE wireless data, pre-loaded with critical education tools and 
resources. To date, tens of thousands of these devices have been distributed and delivered to students 
in the province. It is partnerships like this that represent the best of the spirit of Ontario. 
  
Through the Ontario Together initiative, we have been able to procure competitive packages for 
broadband internet that families can access immediately. We have provided these options to our 
school boards, and I encourage you to contact your local board to determine if this might be the right fit 
for you.  
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